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STATEMENT


Universal Periodic Review of Singapore, 27 January 2016.

Statement by Norway.

President, 

Norway welcomes the delegation from Singapore. We congratulate Singapore on its first 50 years of independence and recognize the remarkable social and economic progress made in this period, bringing Singapore high up on the UN Human Development Index. 

Pluralism, tolerance, openness and good governance are important parts of Singapore’s success as a global city-state. We would encourage more concrete measures to protect the human rights of sexual minorities, and specifically recommend the abolishment of Penal Code Section 377A. 

Norway opposes the use of the death penalty and believes it undermines human dignity. More than two-thirds of the world’s states have abolished or no longer use the death penalty.

While noting that amendments were made by Singapore in 2012 to allow courts discretion to apply life imprisonment in lieu of the death penalty in certain defined situations, we are concerned that executions resumed in 2014 and 2015. We recommend Singapore to establish a moratorium on executions with a view to abolishing the death penalty. 

Thank you.
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